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TRANSFORMATION NEWSLETTER – July 2012
‘It is in our hands to make a difference and change in our country’ Dr. Rolihlahla Dalibhunga Mandela

During the month of July the entire world joined the legendary icon of South Africa, Dr. Rolihlahla Dalibhunga Mandela in celebrating his birthday. Thousands of people  spent 67  minutes of their time in doing good for those who are disadvantaged and  helping those who are needy. The transformation desk of the CGA and stakeholders  celebrated the birthday of Dr. Mandela in a special way  by committing themselves and the government extension officers of the Eastern Cape to ensure that support and visibility to our famers  is seen to be more practical and hands on..  
The Transformation Manager visited EC government extension officers on the week of the 16th  to  18th July, the purpose being  to request them to work closely with our CRI extension officer from the South region.  We all know that we have only two extension officers to provide support to our developing growers in the country which is a massive ask considering the vast distances between the areas. The growers need assistance and advice on a daily basis and although in the EC we already have the structure through study groups, there is a  lack of visibility on the side of government extension officers.  It is interesting to note that one extension officer is responsible for more than six to ten farms with different commodities. 

 It became clear at the meeting  that government extension officers lack information around citrus production, and in the meeting they were advised to work with the CRI extension officer from the Southern region  and were also encouraged to plan all citrus activities together  following the Extension Calendar that CRI/CGA  have in place. There is a meeting pending between CGA and EC department of agriculture around extension model commodity approach which should assist in improving the communication and skills transfer.           
DAFF Re- launch the AgriBEE Fund 
CGA Transformation desk was invited in the re-launch of the AgriBEE fund by DAFF. The fund is aimed at promoting the entry and participation of black smallholders famers/emerging growers in the entire agriculture value chain, through provision of funding for equity deals, acquisition of interest in agriculture entities and enterprise development. For more information on this initiative by DAFF please contact: Ms. K. Mohapeloa - Manager, Directorate: Cooperatives and Enterprise Development:

· Tel:  012 319 8133
· Fax: 012 319 8132

· Email: kefuoeM@daff.gov.za
Please see the copy of CRI/CGA Extension Plan Calendar   [image: image2.png]A




